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ICYMI: Heller Speaks to VA Nominees about Reducing the Claims Backlog
(Washington, D.C.) – Today, U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) spoke at the Committee on Veterans’ Affairs hearing on pending nominations for positions at the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA). Heller focused his remarks on the need for each nominee, if confirmed, to focus on reducing the VA backlog. 
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Remarks as prepared:

“I want to begin by welcoming Mr. Gibson, Mrs. Tobias, and Dr. Schwartz as they prepare to testify and answer questions the Committee may have.  It is a great honor to serve Veterans, and I look forward to hearing from each of you about what you would bring to the VA, if confirmed, to make it work as effectively as possible for Veterans.

As we approach Veterans Day, we must remember the promise we made to our Veterans to care for them and their families both during their service and after they return from war.

George Washington once said, “The willingness with which our young people are likely to serve in any war, no matter how justified, shall be directly proportional as to how they perceive the veterans of earlier wars were treated and appreciated by their nation.”

It is no secret to anyone here that the way we as a nation honor and appreciate our Veterans for their sacrifices is through ensuring they are cared for by providing compensation for their wounds incurred during service—both visible and invisible.  

It is my feeling that as long as we have Veterans waiting more than 125 days on a claim for disability compensation, we have not fulfilled America’s promise to Veterans.

Nationwide, over 400,000 Veterans are stuck in the backlog.  Nevada’s VA Regional Office has 6,700 pending claims and more than 4,200 of those Veterans have waited longer than 125 days—the VA’s deadline for making a decision on a claim.

Even more concerning for me—as the Senator from Nevada—is that Veterans in Reno, Las Vegas, and across the state waited 458 days on average to receive a decision on their claim.

This is the longest wait time in the nation, and it is simply unacceptable. 

I bring this up because, should they be confirmed, each nominee before the Committee today will have an opportunity to positively contribute to the reduction in backlogged claims at the VA. 

I recognize that there is not one easy, permanent fix for the VA’s backlog.  Eliminating the backlog will require effective management from VA’s leadership, a coordinated effort throughout the VA, and the assistance of legislators, Veterans, and Veteran Service Organizations. 

It is my hope that each of these nominees, as well as my colleagues on the Committee, will bear this in mind when considering the responsibilities associated with each position.”
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